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Holymoorside & Walton Parish Council 
 

Holymoorside & Walton Parish Council held their monthly meeting of the council on Tuesday 31st August 
2021 and in attendance were Councillors; Martin Thacker (in the chair), Audrey Broderick, Ann Grinbergs, 
Diana Hinchliffe, Alan Holmes, Pat Maskrey, Denise Phelps, Paul Truscott, Clerk Kate Brailsford and seven 
members of the public. 
 

Under public participation there was resident representation in relation to the possible removal of the 
seats and picnic benches on the recreation ground, which had been placed in memory of a deceased 
resident.  The Chairman noted that the full consultation in the recent newsletter had indicated 
overwhelming support for the furniture to remain in situ and, when the matter was discussed under the 
appropriate agenda heading, members resolved that the outdoor furniture remain on the recreation 
ground. 
 

NEDDC Cllr Martin Thacker reported on a recent residents' meeting, which was organised by Lee Rowley 
MP and attended by Councillor Martin Thacker to lead on local issues, which had been extremely well 
attended.  Topics discussed included issues at both a national and local level and included overgrown 
trees and the railings on the footways over the stream to The Alders.  Cllr Martin Thacker also reported 
on his continued fund raising activities as Chairman of the district council , which had included a Village 
Gems walk and a forthcoming event at the tennis and bowling facilities.  He noted that it was fantastic to 
see the community supporting the appeal, which was heartwarming and he thanked everyone for their 
support.  
 

Following the normal order of business, past minutes and recommendations were resolved and all 
planning matters considered, with it being agreed that comments would be submitted to NEDDC 
planning department in relation to a proposed phone mast on Matlock Road. 
 

Outside matters discussed included a variety of allotment matters, a decision to have bridleway 25 cut 
back and a gardening works update.   
 

Members considered a variety of administration issues, including the forthcoming insurance schedule, 
the council’s Community Engagement Policy and improvements made to the website, which necessitated 
a review of the Accessibility Statement.   The council also accepted reports from various Walton Village 
Society trustees meetings. 
 

All financial matters were considered in depth, including options for an alternative bank account, 
acceptance of official thanks for the donation made for St John’s centre roof work and that the audit was 
concluded with no matters raised by the auditor.  A review of village hall fees was considered and it was 
resolved no increase in fees for the year 2022-2023. 
 

The next meeting of the parish council is scheduled for Wednesday 6th October at 7pm in Holymoorside 
village hall. 
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